Revenue Information Bulletin No. 10-024
October 1, 2010
Temporary Suspension of PLR Service

As the state continues to face budget constraints, the Department has continued to evaluate the
services it provides to taxpayers. More specifically, the Department strives to ensure the most cost
efficient and taxpayer needed programs are being provided in an effective manner. Because of this
review, effective at the close of business on December 31, 2010, the Louisiana Department of
Revenue will temporarily suspend its Private Letter Rulings (PLR) service. The temporary
suspension of this service is so the Department can re-dedicate resources to more efficiently provide
other needed taxpayer programs.

This temporary suspension of the PLR service will not affect any PLR requests received before the
date above, as those requests will be handled to completion. However, the Department will
temporarily be unable to handle any PLR requests that are received after that date. Taxpayers, who
wish to obtain a PLR response; but have not yet submitted a PLR request, are encouraged to do so
by the date listed above.

Interested parties should contact Policy Services at (225) 219-2780.

Cynthia Bridges
Secretary

A Revenue Information Bulletin (RIB) is issued under the authority of LAC 61:111.101.D. A RIB is an informal
statement of information issued for the public and employees that is general in nature. A RIB does not have the force
and effect of law and is not binding on the public or the Department.




